From: marjorie [ INEE
Sent: 28 April 2015 15:13

To: Planning

Subject: Ref:2015/1287/P

Dear Sir/Madam,

| object strongly to the above development. | live in number 59 Ornan Road and number 55 is
only 2 houses away from mine. The houses in this road are semi detached and thereby very close
together. The proposal to build a basement in number 55 would adversely affect the
environmental conditions in the road. It would obviously take months to build and thereby many
lorries and other vehicles would cause noise and disruption in the road while the building process
was being undertaken.

In addition, the houses in the road are built on clay soil and | am concerned that there could be
considerable undermining of the foundations of my house. Also rats, mice and other vermin would
be disrupted and cause entrance to my house and garden. | am 84 and disabled and my husband
is 89 and also has mobility problems. Our quality of life would be further disturbed if this
application were to proceed.

Yours Sincerely,

Marjorie H Don
59 Ornan Road
London

NW3 4QD
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